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when i make up my jewels

"they shall be Mine,” says the Lord of hosts, “on the 
day that I make them My jewels.  and I will spare them 
as a man spares his own son who serves him." mal 3:17

do you know that right now God is observing not only 
our actions, but also the thoughts and intents of our 
heart?  what do you do when there is no witness but 
God?  how do you react in certain situations?  do you 
pay attention to a suffered wrong.  would you rejoice 
as "the reproaches of those who reproach You have 
fallen" on you? psa 69:9  do you forgive even as God 
has forgiven you?

forgiveness is not a feeling.  it's a decision.  just 
like receiving Christ into your life is a decision.  
it's not just a one time decision.  it's a daily 
decision.  "if anyone desires to come after Me, let him 
deny himself, and take up his cross daily, and follow 
Me." luke 9:23  you might ask, "follow Him where"?  
where ever He leads.  "the wind blows where it 
wishes ... so is everyone who is born of the Spirit." 
john 3:8  "My thoughts are not your thoughts, nor are 
your ways My ways,” says the Lord." isa 55:8

you may say, others have tasted glories i have only 
heard stories of.  yes, i too would cherish visits to  
the third heaven.  but my experience doesn't tell me 
what God is.  His word does!

His jewels will not be made up of casual believers. it 



is reserved "for those who fear the Lord and who 
meditate on His name."  mal 3:16  it is for those who 
"those who hunger and thirst for righteousness" matt 
5:6  be as the psalmist who wrote, "open to me the 
gates of righteousness; i will go through them". psa 
118:19  be as Leonard Ravenhill who penned the words, 
“give me souls lest i die!" 

does your passion for God often feel as though it would 
consume you?  this is not for the casual christian.  
not for one grateful only for salvation.  not for the 
one who doesn't desire fellowship with Him in prayer.  
not for the one who doesn't share the burden of His 
heart for the remnant.  it is for those who are filled 
with passion for the Lord.  i have often said, 
"salvation is free.  intimacy will cost you 
everything."

speaking of john the paptizer, Jesus said, “he was a 
burning and shining lamp, and you were willing to 
rejoice for a while in his light”. John 5:35  that’s my 
heart as well.  i want to be a burning and shining 
lamp.  i want to be a torch!  in the words of smith 
wigglesworth, "o, if God had His way, we should be like 
torches, purifying the very atmosphere wherever we go, 
moving back the forces of wickedness."  the missionary 
amy carmichael had prayed, "make me Thy fuel, flame of 
God."

here are some questions to ask ourselves: do our lives 
purify or pollute?  do we give off light or levity?  do 
we deepen the working of the Spirit or dampen His 
flames?  do you truly "love the Lord your God with all 
your heart, with all your soul, with all your mind, and 



with all your strength"? mark 12:30  and then, you 
neighbor as yourself? 

these are the god-like qualities He is looking for in 
His jewels?  jewels are made to sparkle and reflect the 
light.  God is that light and His jewels will be 
reflections of His glory.  a radiance so bright that 
human eyes cannot behold it.  is it no wonder that all 
of creation groans, awaiting for the revealing of the 
sons of God?

God is in the process of transforming those who will 
into all He wants for a bride to His Son.  that process 
began with paying the price for the bride.  it was a 
costly price indeed.  it was God's best.

"deep calls unto deep at the noise of Your waterfalls; 
all Your waves and billows have gone over me." psa 42:7  
become that fire that burns up the dross. God is a 
consuming fire.  those who reside in His presence 
become like Him.  the hymn writers of old knew this:

o that in me the sacred fire
might now begin to glow,
burn up the dross of base desire,
and make the mountains flow!

breathe on me, breath of God,
till i am wholly thine,
until this earthly part of me
glows with Thy fire divine.

the gems that crystallize underground typically require 
very high pressures and temperatures.  are you willing 



to endure the compression and fire to become one of His 
jewels?   then pray now as the methodist leader john 
fletcher did.  "Lord, i stand in need of oil.  my lamp 
burns dimly.  it is more like a smoking flax than a 
burning and shining light.  oh, quench it not, raise it 
to a flame!  i want a "power from on high"; i want 
penetrating, lasting “unction of the Holy One”; i want 
my vessel full of oil; i want a lamp of heavenly 
illumination, and a fire of divine love burning day and 
night in my heart; i want a full application of the 
blood which cleanseth from all sin, and a strong faith 
in thy sanctifying word."  then let your words be 
swallowed by your actions.
"we know that when He is revealed, we shall be like 
Him, for we shall see Him as He is." 1 john 3:2

"i turned around to see the voice that was speaking to 
me.  and when i turned i saw seven golden lampstands, 
and among the lampstands was someone “like a son of 
man,” dressed in a robe reaching down to His feet and 
with a golden sash around His chest.  His head and hair 
were white like wool, as white as snow, and His eyes 
were like blazing fire.  His feet were like bronze 
glowing in a furnace, and His voice was like the sound 
of rushing waters.  in His right hand He held seven 
stars, and out of His mouth came a sharp double-edged 
sword.  His face was like the sun shining in all its 
brilliance." rev 1:12-16

WOW!


